Stainton e-News for Friday 3rd July 2020

Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church

I hope you are all well and keeping safe. This time last week I was waxing lyrical about the lovely weather (I gather I have to wait until mid August before the lawnmower I want will be back in the shops!); how different it is this week with that awful (and indeed perhaps “awe-full” also) rainstorm that we had earlier in the week and the windy weather we have today.

I am pleased to attach to this e-mail this week’s sheet for worship-at-home for Trinity 4, Sunday 5th July 2020; you will see that Joan has changed the format from landscape to portrait.

There is not much “extra” to report this week; just a couple of things:

Our new Archbishop of York

Can I remind you that on Thursday 9th July 2020 at 11.00am the Right Revd Stephen Cottrell will be confirmed in office and formally become the 98th Archbishop of York. The service had been due to take place in York Minster but will instead be broadcast entirely via video conference due to the Coronavirus restrictions. 
This very special event will be in two parts: a legal ceremony with readings, prayers and music; and a film marking the start of Bishop Stephen’s ministry as Archbishop of York. The service will include music from York Minster Choir and Manor Church of England Academy School (York). Young people from across the north of England will read a letter written by the medieval religious scholar Alcuin of York. Bishop Stephen will offer his first address as Archbishop of York. Prayers will be offered for the Archbishop, the Diocese of York and the Northern Province of the Church of England, as well as for the wider world in these difficult times.
I hope you will be able to join with many Christian around the world and watch the service online on the Church of England website at this link: www.churchofengland.org/aby98  - the link will be live just before 11.00am on Thursday 9th July 2020.
Opening Stainton Church?

I am sure you will have seen in the media reports that the Government is now allowing Churches (and other places of worship) to re-open for Public Worship and other life events (baptisms, weddings and funerals) from this week‑end. 

Stainton PCC has a Working Group which is working hard to see if our lovely old Church could be opened safely whilst the Coronavirus is still in general circulation. The PCC cannot open the Church immediately; it will be a little time before that can happen because there are lots of arrangements to put in place. However, rest assured that we shall let you know as soon as possible if the PCC, having dealt with all the safety details, is confident that it can open the Church safely and we will explain what will happen and when, and how.

With all good wishes as the Covid19 lockdown begins to be relaxed.
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